

Friday 6th September 2024

Willington Primary School Weekly Newsletter

SCHOOL UNIFORM

At Willington Primary School we strongly encourage all pupils to wear school uniform. We believe that wearing a school uniform helps promote a strong sense of identity within school and the community which creates pride in the children and their school. It makes them feel part of our school family. Our school has a duty to make sure that the uniform we require is affordable, in line with statutory <u>guidance</u> from the Department for Education on the cost of school uniform. We support our families, if you need help with uniform please contact the school office or Julie Bray (PSA).

We do not require any part of our uniform to have our school logo (optional) and generic items in the school colours can be worn.

Our School Uniform consists of the following:

Main Uniform

- Grey or black skirt or pinafore dress.
- Grey or black trousers or shorts
- White or red polo-shirt or shirt
- Red jumper or cardigan
- Sensible shoes/trainers/boots
- Red checked summer dress (optional)



PE

On PE days children should come to school in sports clothing, for example shorts/jogging bottoms, t-shirt/sweatshirt, trainers/plimsolls. **FOOTBALL STRIPS ARE NOT ALLOWED**.

The school will provide a separate PE kit for pupils when participating in sports festivals

All clothes should be clearly labelled with your child's name.

Jewellery and accessories

- No jewellery allowed except for a watch and only small, plain studs if children have pierced ears. These need to be covered with tape or be able to take them out themselves for PE and swimming.
- Watches to be analogue or digital. No smart watches.
- Hair accessories are to be kept to a minimum.
- Nail varnish or false nails should not be worn in school.

FLU VACCINATIONS

Flu Vaccinations will take place on Tuesday 15th October.

Forms were sent home with children this week.

Please complete and return them to school by Friday 20th September.

Thank you



PE DAYS

Reception-Tuesday

Year 1 - Monday & Friday

Year 2- Monday & Thursday

Year 3- Monday & Wednesday

Year 4- Tuesday & Wednesday

Year 5- Thursday & Friday

Year 6- Thursday (swimming on Monday)

Please send your child into school wearing their PE kit on their allocated PE days. Thank you



DATES TO REMEMBER

- Monday 16th September- MTL A/S Club commences.
- Monday 16th September Sewing A/S Club commences.
- Tuesday 17th September- MTL Boys
 Football Coaching A/S Club commences.
- Friday 20th September- MTL Girls football Coaching A/S Club commences.
- Tuesday 15th October- Flu Vaccinations
- Friday 25th October- Break up for Half-Term.
- Tuesday 5th November- School reopens to all pupils.

INTRODUCING OUR NEW RECEPTION CLASS

We would like to introduce our new Reception Class.

They have all settled into our school family very well!

What a lovely little class they are!

